

## Farrer P&C News

2022 Term 2, Newsletter 2

#### **Committee NEWS**

#### Welcome to our new President!

You may be aware that Judi Barton has recently stepped down as the President of the Farrer P&C. Judi has sought to rebalance her commitments to family, life and work to a level that is much more sustainable. We will however, continue to see Judi engaged in P&C activities and the Farrer community more broadly. On behalf of the P&C and Farrer community, we offer our sincere thanks and gratitude for your exemplary dedication to the role of President over the last three challenging years. With your leadership the P&C has forged ahead with activities that actively promote and support the school to achieve its goals and build a better Farrer community. Thanks Judi!

The P&C welcomes Cass Mann as the new President and Mel McFarland as Vice President for the remainder of 2022. We thank them both for stepping up into these positions and look forward to their leadership of the Farrer P&C.

### We're looking for a new Treasurer

Once again those pesky work commitments have got in the way and our Treasurer needs to step down. If you have any bookkeeping skills, or just a 'can do' attitude, we'd love to hear from you. You can nominate your interest at <a href="mailto:FarrerPS.CommunityAssociation@gmail.com">FarrerPS.CommunityAssociation@gmail.com</a> or come along to our next meeting.

# \*\*Upcoming Events\*\*

#### **2022 Federal Election**

- We are still seeking volunteers for all roles (onion cutting, treat making, sausage turning, cake selling, general moral boosting....) for the 21st May. If you have any time to spare we would appreciate your help.
- Sign up here <a href="https://volunteersignup.org/8PKTQ">https://volunteersignup.org/8PKTQ</a>

#### Raffle

We have an amazing raffle with over \$1000 of prizes up for grabs. Buy your tickets here by scanning the QR code or via this link





- Prizes will be drawn on 23rd May. Winners will be notified by email and listed in the next P&C Newsletter
- Please share the link with anyone who loves to win, or would like to support the P&C

All proceeds from the Election BBQ, Cake Stall and Raffle will be used to support the FPS Landscape Plan. An update on the plan progress will be displayed at our stall on the day. Come and check it out.

#### **Ongoing Opportunities**

- We're always looking for volunteers to lead events, if you have any ideas, please let us know via https://forms.gle/Dud94kfeZa1xhDdk6
- We're always looking for volunteers to support the Canteen! If you can spare a bit of time on a Wed, Thur or Fri morning, sign up ehre <a href="https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4eabaa2fa7f8c34-canteen">https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4eabaa2fa7f8c34-canteen</a>

# **P&C** Meeting

Some meetings are now back in person, but will also have an online option available. Meeting locations, and online details will be advertised closer to each meeting and will also be advertised on our FaceBook Page - Farrer Primary P&C Notice Board.

We welcome all parents and citizens with an interest in supporting FPS through P&C activities to get involved and attend the regular P&C meetings. If you have ideas or want to be on the committee, this is THE forum to be heard.

#### **Upcoming meetings**

P&C Committee
 P&C Canteen sub committee
 P&C Uniform Shop sub committee
 27th May 9am

If you have any topics or ideas you would like discussed at a meeting, please email so we can add them to the agenda - FarrerPS.CommunityAssociation@gmail.com

#### **P&C Services**

# The Kids Kitchen (thekidskitchenfarrer@gmail.com)

The canteen is open Wednesday - Friday, every week of term for students in K-6. Preschool orders are only available on Weds.

**Counter Sales are back on!** Students can purchase items over the counter from Wednesday 18th at both lunch and recess.

**How to order** Go to the School24 <u>www.school24.net.au</u> (School ID **25128963)**. Don't forget to update your class name. The cut-off for orders is *strictly 8.30am* on the day the food is to be delivered.

# Uniform Shop (FPSUniforms@gmail.com)

# **Second hand Rummage Sale**

Thursday 27th May 230pm - 330pm in front of the school hall.

Come along for a rummage through the masses of secondhand items, prices from \$1 - \$5 per item. Cash sales or bank transfer only.

We can also meet you at the Uniform Shop to try on items or rummage through the second hand items - just email us to arrange a time - FPSUniforms@gmail.com

**How to order** Go to <a href="https://www.fpsuniformshop.com">www.fpsuniformshop.com</a> (don't forget to put your student's name in the comments at checkout).

**Delivery** All orders are sent home with students on Thursdays.

**Grade 6 Items** are (still) coming soon! They'll be delivered via students during class.

# Not sure what the P&C does?

- Check out our 5 year plan and strategy https://www.farrerps.act.edu.au/our community/p and c
- Come along to a meeting These are held twice a term and everyone is welcome! Keep an eye on newsletters and our Facebook page (Farrer Primary P&C Noticeboard) for upcoming meetings

#### 2022 Federal Election Farrer P&C - Bake Sale Donation FAQs

Firstly, thank you for volunteering to provide a donation to the 2022 Federal election cake stall. This looks like a lot of information but we always get asked these questions, and it's been a while since we've run one, so we thought we'd make this FAQs list for you.

Types of items	We'll take most things! Cakes, slices, biscuits, savouries!
	Please don't give us:  - Store bought packet biscuits  - Items that require refrigeration  - A huge volume of one type of item.  - Items that are burnt or unappealing.  - Items that will be out of date on the 21st May.
Sizing	We'll be selling items for \$2.50 a piece or 5 for \$10. So please size your slices etc with this in mind.
	We can also have whole cakes etc if you like.
Item Labelling	Please ensure your item is provided with a label which says - what it is, and - if it contains any of: Nuts, Dairy, Gluten or Eggs
Delivery	Please deliver your items to the FPS Canteen at one of the following times.  - Thursday 19th May 1-3pm  - Friday 20th May - 1-330pm ***PREFERRED****  - Sat 21st May - 730-9 am
COVID 19 Plan	In preparing the items, please make sure you practice good hygiene and that no one in your household is sick.
Containers	To reduce waste, we'd love it if you could provide items in non disposable packaging. Please make sure both the container and lid are labeled with your name. We will wash and have it available for collection from the front office the following week.
	We'll do our best to ensure it is returned to you, however please be aware that we accept no liability for items that are lost or damaged.
On the day	If you'd like to volunteer, please sign up for a timeslot that suits you via https://volunteersignup.org/8PKTQ
POC	Got other questions? Email us at fpspandcfundraising@gmail.com

Thank you





# CAN YOU BURN A SAUSAGE OR BAKE A CAKE?

# CAN YOU DONATE A RAFFLE PRIZE

We'd love your help on the 21st May for the Federal
Flection

All proceeds go towards implementation of the FPS Landscape Plan.

Sign up at volunteersignup.org/8PKTQ

or email FPSPandCFundraising@gmail.com

